
KEY MESSAGES 
 

 During tutor sets, commencing on Monday, 1 October 2018, students 

will be receiving weekly guidance on the best way to use their 

Knowledge Organisers. Videos on the techniques can be accessed by 

following the link: http://www.bit.ly/techniqueoftheweek 

Week Ending: 28 September 2018 

YEAR 7 
Year 7 have demonstrated the ‘Work Hard, Be Kind, Take Pride’ ethos fantastically well this week. The Year 7 boys’ football team played their first 

match against Magnus and they played phenomenally well. With a score of 8-1 to Toot Hill, we know we have some stars of the future to look out 

for. 

Students brought cakes in to celebrate Macmillan Coffee Morning and European Day of Languages on Wednesday, 26 September. There was a 

bake off competition and a cake sale where a total of £107.37 was raised for Macmillan! 

Head of Year 7: Miss L Hughes   Achievement Coordinator: Miss I Ridley 

YEAR 8 
Year 8 have had a very busy week filled with lots of fun activities. On Wednesday, 26 September we had European Languages Day which saw 

students donating delicious baked goods, unpicking clues for the teacher challenge as well as learning more about the diversity of culture that we 

have here in Toot Hill school. The cakes, cookies and show-stopping masterpieces were incredible and reflected just how dedicated our students 

are to both school life and donating to a good cause as all cake proceeds went to Macmillan.  

Tutor Review Day took place on Tuesday, 25 September and was a fantastic opportunity for parents, teachers and students to reflect on the year so 

far. Year 8 attendance was exceptional and we look forward to many more positive events as we continue our Toot Hill journey. 

Toot Hill School Achievement Awards Evening on Thursday, 27 September was a fantastic event providing an opportunity to celebrate what 

amazing children we have. 

Head of Year 8: Miss N Ward   Achievement Coordinator: Miss B Marshall 

YEAR 9 
Thank you to all students and parents for coming in on Tutor Review Day when students set themselves targets in their planners for the rest of the 

academic year. 

The first of two PSHE days was held on Wednesday, 26 September and the Year 9s enjoyed lots of different sessions. The next PSHE day will be 

held on  Friday, 5 October. 

It was also great to see so many year 9 achievers at Achievement Evening on Thursday night in Kelham Hall! Well done to all who attended. 

Acting Head of Year 9: Mr D Mordue   Achievement Coordinator: Miss J Smith 

YEAR 10 
It was wonderful to see so many of you at Tutor Review Day on Tuesday, 25 September. Students found conversations with their tutors to be very 

productive and it has helped them to set some targets to work towards this term. We are looking forward to helping the students achieve these. 

We were delighted to celebrate with students at Achievement Evening on Thursday, 27 September at Kelham Hall. It was a lovely evening and 

Year 10 pupils won a great deal of awards. Well done to Elena Armstrong (winner of the Headteacher’s Award), Finlay Hutchinson (Newark and 

Sherwood District Council Enterprise Award) and Frankie Berry (Rachel Clifford Award). 

Head of Year 10: Miss V Salt   Achievement Coordinator: Miss I Sheldon 

YEAR 11 
Preparations for Work Experience are intensifying with the last few placements being finalised. The week will provide a fantastic opportunity for 

pupils to experience the ‘working world’. 

In lessons, pupils are busy preparing for the upcoming assessments. Attendance at extended study has been fantastic which illustrates how 

committed the year group is. A reminder that all sessions run from 3.00-4.15pm on a daily basis. Thank you to all parents and carers for their 

support with this initiative, 

Head of Year 10: Mr D Lynas   Achievement Coordinator: Miss A Hall 

 

 

Careers Update 

Year 10+ Army Officer meeting 

If your son/daughter is interested in exploring the career as an Officer in the Army, please contact Mrs Farmer: ffarmer@toothillschool.co.uk  

An Army representative will be in School on Monday, 5 November to talk about how they recruit Officers and will give advice on the application 

process including preparation for interview. 

http://www.bit.ly/techniqueoftheweek
mailto:ffarmer@toothillschool.co.uk

